Live Oak Planning Group Continues Bylaw Changes

The Live Oak General Plan Advisory Committee (LOGPAC,) well on the road toward reorganization, nominated members for the two "chairperson" positions and finalized its bylaws at the Monday night meeting at Live Oak School.

Acting chairmen Dick Dugan, Dan Landry, Al Locatelli and Robin Stockwell accepted their nominations. George Jercich also was nominated, but was not in attendance to accept or decline.

The election will take place at next Monday's meeting at 7:30 p.m. at Live Oak School. Peter Monk was the only nomi-

nee for recorder.

Bylaw changes included the addition that the widest possible audience should be contacted through public information when neighborhoods caucus for an election.

The committee, formed to put together a general plan for Live Oak, is made up of seven neighborhood groups, each of which elects seven members to vote on general plan issues.

In a motion made by Mike Miller, chairman of Neighborhood 3 (the Twin Lakes- Harbor area,) the committee voted to announce the Monday night LOGPAC meetings on local radio stations. In another bylaw amendment, the committee agreed that voting members, in advance of an anticipated absence, should contact the neighborhood chairman so that an alternate of the member's choice can be present at the

meeting. This change was sug- caucus can replace them." gested by Freda Crum of Neighborhood 3.

The committee voted to include a section which reads. "Vacancies shall be declared in any neighborhood when any formal member/alternate misses three successive meetings without excuse."

This section replaces a section which read that vacancies "may be filled by vote of the committee as a whole of members at large. Such members at large shall serve unitl such time as the neighborhood

In other action, county planning department reports on Live Oak sanitary sewer improvements and on deficient water lines in the area were presented to the group. sewer report by Dennis Daughters, county sanitation engineer, states that the sewer lines in Live Oak are at or near capacity and that the proposed general plan revisions will not result in major changes in the 1973 Sewer Improvement Program.